MINUTES OF 44th ANNUAL CONVENTION OF DISTRICT 105D

 HELD AT NORTON GRANGE, YARMOUTH, ISLE OF WIGHT 

ON SATURDAY 21st MARCH 2009

 1. Call to Order

The Annual Convention of District 105D was called to order at 9.15 am by District Sergeant at Arms Lion Travis McCall. 

2.
The Health & Safety Briefing was carried out by Lion Peter Burnett, Health & Safety Officer.

3.
Introduction and receive District Governor Lion Roger Huntley and Lion Ann Huntley by District Sergeant at Arms Lion Travis McCall.

4.
The Escort of Distinguished Guests to the platform were introduced by the SAA:-


Her Majesty’s Lord Lieutenant for the Isle of Wight, Major General Martin Spencer White CB CBE JP escorted by VDG Lion Judith Goodchild, The Chairman of the Isle of Wight Council, Councillor Arthur Taylor escorted by Region Chairman Lion Derick Smith, Past International Director Lion Ronal (Ron) Luxton and Janet Luxton (NZ) escorted by IPDG Lion Pat Nixon, Past International Director Lion Philip Daubeney and Lion Rita escorted by DO Lion Barry Kemp.

 5.
The Ceremony of the Flags and Anthems was presided over by District Governor Lion Roger Huntley.

 6.
The Invocation was conducted by Region Chairman Lion Richard Smith.

 7. The Lions Clubs International Purposes were read by Region Chairman Lion Roger Munday.

 8. The Lions Clubs International Code of Ethics was read by Region Chairman Lion Marilyn Skennerton.

 9.
Lion District Governor Roger Huntley welcomed the Chairman of the Isle of Wight Council, Councillor Arthur Taylor. 

10.
Councillor Arthur Taylor welcomed everyone to the Isle of Wight and wished us a successful and rewarding Convention. 
11. The vote of thanks to Cllr Arthur Taylor was given by Zone Chairman Lion Pauline McCreanor.

12.
Lion District Governor Roger Huntley then welcomed Her Majesty’s Lord Lieutenant of the Isle of Wight, 

Major General Martin Spencer White CB CBE JP and asked him to officially open the 44th 105D Convention.  

13.
Official opening of Convention by Her Majesty’s Lord Lieutenant for the Isle of Wight, Major General Martin Spencer White CB CBE JP 


The Lord Lieutenant welcomed everyone to the Island.  He also welcomed PID Lion Ron Luxton as a citizen of the other Country who plays Rugby, as the Scots will find out!


He explained that his main role was to support the Voluntary Sector / Charities and that without them we would be in a sorry state. He has had a number of interactions with Lions Clubs worldwide and had tried the Baby Boomer quiz, on the LCI web site, and failed!  He then formally opened the Convention.

14. The Vote of Thanks to Her Majesty’s Lord Lieutenant was carried out by Region Chairman Lion Yorky Tuke.

15.
 Special Messages: Sergeant at Arms Lion Travis McCall read a message received from Buckingham 

Palace, expressing the good wishes of HM The Queen for an enjoyable Convention and her thanks to the District Governor and all the Lions of 105D for the message of Loyal Greetings, which had been sent to her.   

16.
DG Lion Roger Huntley then welcomed the following and asked them to stand and be recognised:-

*
International guest PID Lion Ron Luxton and his wife Janet.

*
 PID Lion Philip Daubeney and Lion Rita.

*
 DG (105A) Lion Vijay Arora and her husband Krishan.

*
 All Past Council Chairmen and Past District Governors in 105D.

*
All PDG’s visiting from other Districts.

*
All Cabinet Officers.

*
All Club Presidents.

*
Members attending Convention for the first time.

*
Any New Lions who have joined since the last Convention.

*
Anyone who had a Birthday this weekend.

*
And finally, anyone else ho had not been called so far!.

He presented his personal friendship and District 105D banners to the Lord Lieutenant and the Chairman of the IOW Council.

17.
The Remembrance Ceremony was conducted by VDG Lion Judith Goodchild, all in attendance were asked to stand in silence in remembrance of:

Lion Ian Bevis


Portsmouth Lions


26-03-2008

PDG Lion David Flint

ex Petersfield L.C.

12-05-2008


Lion Ian Corpack


Westbury L.C.


05-2008

Lion Robert Barham

Crofton L.C.


26-05-2008

PDG Lion Bernard Bloodworth
Sherborne L.C.


30-05-2008


Lion Peter Taylor


Wokingham L.C.


3-07-2008

Lion Joan Blofield

Woolmer Forest


08-2008

Lion Joe Burr


Loddon Valley


11-10-2008

Lion President Misty Morgan
Blandford Forum


4-11-2008

Lion Eddie Cook


Havant



2-12-2008

Lion Bert Prior


Fareham



17-12-2008

Lion Roy Fleetwood

Christchurch LC


23-12-2008

Lion Keith Binney 

Portsmouth LC


27-12-2008.
Lion Roy Tranter


Reading LC


29-12-2008
Lion Alan Langley

Blandford Forum LC

23-01-2009

Lion Deryck Wyatt

Woolmer Forest
 LC

04-12-2008

Lion Pat Young


Wimborne & Ferndown LC 
01-03-2009

Lion Paul Lucas


Westbury Lions


13-03-2009

Lion Gina Manfield

Cosham Lions


13-3-2009

Lion Peter Ridley


Guernsey Lions


08-03-2009 

Lion David Gibson

Blackmore Vale Lions 

19-03-2009
who had all passed to higher service, since the last District Convention.   

This silence was followed by the Last post.
18. A candle was then lit by PDG Lion Ernie Howard in remembrance of all those who had all passed to higher service, since the Last District Convention.

19.
District Governor Lion Roger Huntley thanked all those involved in the opening ceremony and especially the Lord Lieutenant and the Chairman of the IOW Council for attending

He also thanked the Medina Marching Band, for the Music, and the Cowes Sea Cadets for the Flag Ceremony.

20.The distinguished guests were escorted from the platform.

21.
Doors open for partners and guests to depart.


There was a brief adjournment while partners departed for their outing.

22.
 The Convention Business Session was called to order by District Sergeant at Arms Travis McCall. 

23.
 Convention Standing Orders were invoked by DG Lion Roger Huntley.

24.
Attendance Report: District Sergeant at Arms Travis McCall reported that 76 Delegates and 2 Alternates, representing 44 clubs had registered for voting purposes.   

25. The Minutes of the 43rd District Convention were drawn to the attention of the delegates. It was proposed by Zone Chairman Lion Jim Godden (Sherborne), seconded by Region Chairman Lion Richard Smith (Burnham) that the minutes be accepted as a true record. The motion was Carried.

There were no matters arising.

26.
Report of Constitution, Nominations and Resolutions Officer was presented by CNRO Lion John Goodchild.

The report was proposed by PID Lion Philip Daubeny (Jersey) and seconded by VDG Lion Judith Goodchild (Hook & Odiham).  The motion was Carried.
27. Business and Voting Procedures were outlined by CNRO Lion John Goodchild who declared that there was a quorum and that Convention could legally proceed.   Delegates wishing to speak were asked to use a microphone and announce their name and Club.  The address would be ‘DG Roger and my fellow Lions’,  which had been previously agreed with PID Lion Ron Luxton.

Voting would be by delegate card and CNRO John said three resolutions had been submitted.   

Resolutions 1 and 2 would require a simple majority but Resolution 3 would require a 2/3 majority as they sought to amend the Constitution. CNRO John said that no Emergency Resolutions had been tabled and that no Club had made an offer to host the 2011 District Convention.  

He also said PID Philip Daubeney would be conducting the voting process, as it was not appropriate for him to do it.

DG (105A) Lion Vijay Arora and MD Secretary PDG Lion Evan Jones would check the results.

The Voting Procedures were outlined by PID Philip Daubeney.  There would be a secret written ballot. The ballot boxes were open and, due to the new position of a Second Vice District Governor, the ballot for the First Vice District Governor would take place at approx.11:15 a.m. The result would be made available before lunch.

For the DG and the Second Vice District Governor, the ballots will take place during the lunchtime adjournment and the boxes would be closed at 14.00 hours.  Each Candidate had 5 minutes for their presentations.

28. Nominations for District Governor 2009/2010: Lion PID Philip Daubeney announced that only one 

nomination had been received, this being for Lion Judith Goodchild (Hook & Odiham), proposed by the Lions Club of Hook & Odiham (Lion Bryan Hailstone) and seconded by the Lions Club of Reading (PDG Lion Patrick Hamblin).  Both made a brief presentation in support of Lion Judith, who then addressed Convention.     

29.
Resolution No. 3: Amendments to the District Constitution: PCC Lion John Goodchild explained that the Constitution had to be changed due to the requirement to have a Second Vice District Governor.

The changes had to be agreed by Convention, in order for the voting to take place.

The proposal was made, on behalf of the Cabinet, by PCC Lion John Goodchild and seconded by District Secretary Lion Godwin Micallef.

During debate, Lion John Slater (Maidenhead) questioned why it couldn’t wait for another year in order to evaluate the requirement.  PCC John responded that we have to formally adopt the changes, already made to the International Constitution, as that would be the default anyway.  

PID Ron Luxton added that if we did not elect a VDG2, LCI would appoint one of their choice.

The resolution was carried with 12 votes against.

30. Nominations for First Vice District Governor and Second Vice District Governor 2009/2010: PID Lion Philip Daubeney announced that two nominations had been received for both positions.

Those being for Lion Ron Twining (Sandown and Shanklin), proposed by the Lions Club of Sandown and Shanklin (Lion Barry Kemp) and seconded by the Lions Club of Ringwood & Fordingbridge (Lion President Yorky Tuke) and Lion Brigid Hendy (Burnham), proposed by the Lions Club of Burnham (Lion President Steve Spencer  and seconded by the Lions Club of Fleet (Lion President Jim Storey) who gave brief presentations on behalf of Lions Ron and Brigid. Both candidates addressed Convention.  

PID Philip explained that, as both candidates were standing for both positions, we would have to vote for the First Vice District Governor immediately and the unsuccessful candidate would then be the candidate for the position of Second Vice District Governor.

31.
Adjournment, ballot boxes open for election of First Vice District Governor 2009-2010: A short break was taken to facilitate the voting for VDG1.

32.
Call to order: The meeting was called back  to order by District Sergeant at Arms Travis McCall.

33. Report of Immediate Past District Governor Pat Nixon: IPDG Lion Pat said her report was as published.  she thanked everyone who had made her year so special and said that she had been presented with a District Governor’s 100% medal at the PDG Lunch. This could not have happened without everyone’s support.

She also mentioned that during her year as DG, she was unsuccessful in obtaining a Leadership Medal to be presented at her Convention.  That decision had now been reversed and she had pleasure in awarding it to Lion Reg Norton today.

The report was proposed by IPDG Lion Pat Nixon and seconded by Region Chairman Lion PDG Richard Smith (Burnham) that the report, as published in the Convention brochure, be adopted. Carried.

34.  Report of the District Secretary: PDG Lion Godwin Micallef said that his report was as published in Convention papers. It was proposed by DO Lion George Jeremiah (Christchurch) and seconded by Region Chairman Lion Derick Smith (Wimborne & Ferndown) that the report be adopted. Carried. 

PID Ron Luxton then presented Lion Godwin Micallef with an International Presidents Certificate of Commendation.

35.  Report of the District Treasurer: Lion Linda Picton said her report was as tabled.

It was proposed by IPCC Lion Jeff Byers (Bournemouth) and seconded by Region Chairman Lion Richard Smith (Burnham) that the report be adopted. Carried. 
36. Resolutions.

Resolution 1 The resolution that this Convention resolves that “that Messrs Gilroy & Brooks of Alton, be sincerely thanked for their services to the District in the past and that they may be, and the same hereby, re-appointed as Auditor for the year” was proposed by DT Linda Picton on behalf of Cabinet, seconded by IPDG Pat Nixon and Carried.
Resolution 2 The resolution that this Convention resolves that Convention resolves that “The District Per Capita Levy for the Fiscal Year 2009/2010 shall be in the sum of £9.00p per Lion.  This shall be payable in two equal instalments - £4.50p per Lion by 1 August 2009 based upon the known membership as at 30 June 2009 and £4.50p per Lion by 1 February 2010 based upon the known membership as at 31 December 2009” was proposed by the District Treasurer on behalf of Cabinet, seconded by IPDG Lion Pat Nixon and Carried.  

DG Lion  Roger Huntley presented DT Lion Linda with a DG’s Certificate of Appreciation.

37. Finance and LRPC Reports
Report of the Finance Committee: IPDG Lion Pat Nixon introduced the members of the Finance Committee and thanked them for their hard work. IPDG Lion Pat said that the Finance Committee report was as published.  

It was proposed by IPDG Lion Pat Nixon and seconded by PDG Lion Mike Hendy. Carried.  

Report of the Future Planning Committee:  IPDG Lion Pat Nixon introduced the members of the Future Planning Committee and thanked them for their hard work. IPDG Pat said that the Future Planning Committee report was as published and thanked the members for their efforts. 

It was proposed by IPDG Lion Pat Nixon and seconded by PDG Lion Mike Hendy. Carried.  

38.
District Almoners Report: PDG Lion Ernie Howard said that his report was as written.

It was proposed by PDG Lion Ernie Howard (Fareham) and seconded by Lion Henry Cuff (Blandford Forum)

Lion David Birt (Blackmore Vale) queried why one of their deceased members from a year ago, has yet to appear on the web site.  PDG Ernie said that he would discuss this with the District IT Officer.

39. Region and Zone Chairmen Reports: DG Roger asked the Region Chairmen and Zone Chairmen to stand and be recognised. The reports were as published in the Convention Brochure and the reports would be voted on,  en bloc.  

DO Lion Alan Chapman was thanked for taking over the role of Zone 2C chairman, in addition to his other role.

DG Roger presented Lion Alan with a District Governors Certificate of Appreciation.

The reports were proposed by Region Chairman Lion Yorky Tuke ( Ringwood & Fordingbridge) and seconded by DO Doris Hayes (Hart) that the reports be adopted. Carried.   

40. MERL Reports: VDG Lion Judith Goodchild asked the team to stand and be recognised.  VDG Judith said the reports were as published with one update.  DO Lion Ian Cuthbert stated that the membership was 1383 which was 2 below from the start of the year.

It was proposed by VDG Lion Judith Goodchild (Hook & Odiham) and seconded by Region Chairman Lion Yorky Tuke ( Ringwood & Fordingbridge) that the report be adopted. Carried.   

At this point, DG Lion Roger Huntley announced that the winner of the Ballot for VDG1 was Lion Brigid Hendy (Burnham).  Lion Ron Twining (Sandown & Shanklin) would now be the only candidate for the position of VDG2.  Voting for this position will take place during lunch.

Convention agreed to destroy the Ballot Papers.
41. International Relations Committee Reports:  DO: George Jeremiah asked the team to stand and be recognised and said that the reports were as published with one update.  Ten Clubs in our District had donated £2,450 towards the Australian Fire Disaster appeal.  LCIF had given an initial Emergency grant of $10,000 with a further donation of $100,000. 

It was proposed by DO George Jeremiah (Christchurch) and seconded by DO Lion Don Crabtree (Wimborne & Ferndown) that the reports be adopted. Carried.

During debate, DO Lion John Apps queried that our first ‘Purposes’ was no longer “To create and Foster a spirit of understanding among the people of the World”.  PID Ron Luxton stated that he wasn’t aware that the Purposes had changed until 2 weeks ago in Bristol.  The Purposes were changed some 2 years ago.

Lion David Birt (Blackmore Vale) said that, historically, his Club had supported the Malwi Education project but they have not received any feedback reports for a few years. DO Lion George Jeremiah said that they had stopped sending reports but we are assured that the money is going to the right student.

42. Youth Team Reports: DO Lion Anne Twining asked the team to stand and be recognised, and said the reports were as published in the Convention papers.   
It was proposed by DO Lion Anne Twining (Sandown & Shanklin) and seconded by DO Lion Don Crabtree (Wimborne & Ferndown) that the reports be adopted. Carried.   

During debate, Lion Marilyn Robson (Hart) questioned why we continued supporting Youth projects that are not supported by the Clubs.  E.g. the Football Competition.  DO Lion Don Crabtree responded by saying that we had 2 teams this year. In other Districts, they achieve much higher number of teams.

Marilyn Skennerton (Hayling Island) said that Teams in her area are over committed, not apathy towards the competition.  A number of Youth Competitions need to be reviewed.

VDG Lion Judith Goodchild said that Cabinet had already decided to look at new Competitions. E.g. Environment and Poetry.

MD Secretary Lion Evan Jones said that our Football competition is recognised by UEFA.

DO Lion John Apps summed up by asking Lions to visit the Youth Team display and complete the questionnaire.

DG Lion Roger Huntley thanked DO Lion John Apps and presented him with a DG’s Certificate of Appreciation, for his efforts in organising the Youth Camp.  District A was also thanked for their support.  

DG Lion Roger Huntley presented DO Lion Don Crabtree with a DG’s Certificate of Appreciation for all his work towards the District Football and Young Ambassador competitions, despite ill health.

43.
Communications Team Reports: DO Lion David Taylor presented the reports on behalf of Chris Stevens, who was unable to attend.  He said that there was one update, which related to the PR information sent out in the January District Mailing.  MDHQ have done a lot of work re the new Brand image and have produced a number of PR material with the new logos etc. e.g. Leaflets and Banners.  Clubs could order these items and have them tailored to their Club’s requirements.  He gave an example of how his Club, GMS, had ordered two pop-up Banners, which arrived in a week at a cost of £172, plus P&P.  The Banners had his Club name and their 0845 telephone numbers printed on them.

The reports were proposed by DO Lion David Taylor and seconded by DO Lion Peter Burnett (Wimborne & Ferndown) that the report be adopted. Carried.   

During debate, Competitions Officer Lion Doris Hayes said that the Competitions were badly supported this year and asked why?

DO Lion Brigid Hendy (Burnham) said that MDHQ do a brilliant job in promoting our Brand image.

Lion President Peter Oswick (Blackmore Vale) asked if there was a cost to the Clubs for help with PR.

DO Lion David Taylor replied that there is no cost for help from District Officers, but there will be costs in purchasing Banners etc.

DG Lion Roger Huntley presented DO Peter Garlick with a DG’s Certificate of Appreciation for all his District and Convention work.

44.
Community Services Team Reports: DO Lion Eric Nixon asked the Team to stand and be recognised and said that his report was as written.  He further stated that his Team contained the most important specialist projects which all go towards supporting our Communities.

The reports were proposed by DO Lion Eric Nixon (Fareham) and seconded by DO Lion David Merchant (Newbury). Carried.

DO Lion Reg Norton said that he still had 250 eco bags for sale at 95 pence each.  

This was queried by one Club, who had not received their original order.

45.
Attendance reports & Announcements: District Sergeant at Arms Travis McCall reported that 78 Delegates and 2 Alternates, representing 45 clubs had registered for voting purposes. He had also received a number of cards wishing the DG a successful Convention.

DG Lion Roger Huntley asked Lion Rita Webb (Gosport & Lee on Solent) and her husband Peter to stand a be recognised as it was their 50th wedding Anniversary

46. Tail twister: Lion Christine Munday, and her Team of Hart Ladies) fined numerous lions for alleged transgressions.

As there was some spare time available before lunch, DG Lion Roger Huntley decided to have an ‘Open Forum’ where the following were debated:-

*
DO Lion David Taylor (GMS) had bought 50 Eco bags and said that it was cheaper than advertising.

He also mentioned that Rotary have all their printing done at a central location and this is what lions are trying to achieve.

*
District Treasurer Lion Linda Picton (Hart) requested that Clubs pay their invoices on time in order to send the payment to LCI.  Unfortunately, LCI are sending out Invoices some 5 days later, despite having changed to Calendar month-end.  This results in fluctuations in the amount received due to exchange rate changes.


She will take this up LCI.

*
Lion President Steven Spencer (Burnham) said his Club are concerned over conditions in Haiti and the only contact he can make is with a Leos Club there.  LCIF has not offered any assistance to Haiti.

*
IPCC Lion Jeff Byers asked PID Lion Ron Luxton what the process is for appointment for 2nd Vice International President. PID Ron said that any PID is eligible for election as 2nd Vice International President, subject to their District/MD endorsement.  International Officers interview possible candidates and the Board endorses a possible candidate.


This year, Dr. Tam Wing Kun (Hong Kong) has been selected due to the impact in China.  PID Ron Luxton is the back-up candidate.  Anyone that stands against the preferred candidate is wasting their time.


PID Lion Ron Luxton is the to remain a candidate for the next available slot.

47.
DG Lion Roger Huntley then adjourned Convention for lunch.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

48. Reconvene Convention: was called to order by District Sergeant at Arms, Travis McCall. 

49. Announcements:  District Sergeant at Arms, Travis McCall reported that there were 78 Delegates and 2 Alternates, representing 45 clubs 

50. Presentation by Lions Sight Savers: PDG Lion Patrick Hamblin, who is a permanent Trustee of Sight Savers, reported that Clubs have donated £1.1 million, in the last 10 years, to Sight Savers International.  He introduced PCC Lion David Firth, another permanent Trustee of Sight Savers, who was to give a presentation on ‘Seeing is Believing’.  Lions Patrick and David had recently visited the Cameroon to see how Sight Savers were operating there.  They said that the people in Cameroon were wonderful people, happily living in poverty.

If they worked, they would earn about $1 per day.

The ‘Seeing is Beleiving’ presentation was then shown to Convention

51. Presentation of Awards for the District Competitions:  DO Lion Doris Hayes announced the following winners:-

Lions International Sight Savers Award – A Gold Patch was awarded  to Warminster.
Bill Field Sight Cup – Blackmore Vale.
Godwin Micallef Peace Poster Award – ages 11 to 13 years – awarded to Wokingham for their candidate Meg Stratton.

Bill Smith Memorial Peace Poster Trophy – ages 9 to 10 years – Jonathan Hardy: submitted by Blackmore Vale.

Bill Smith Memorial Peace Poster Trophy –ages 7 to 8 years – Chloe Parry: submitted by Blackmore Vale

Bill Smith Memorial Peace Poster Trophy – For Computer aided design.  No entries.

Club Magazine Award –  Jersey.
Club Scrapbook Competition – was shared between Christchurch and Hart.
Peter Allen Environmental Photo Competition – Lion Clive Mitson, Petersfield.

Leo Plumley Award - Hart
John Greenaway International Award – Hart.
Colin Rickman Youth Project Award – Wimborne & Ferndown

Blackmore Vale Cheese – New Milton
Youth Football Shield – Wokingham
Ian Birch Membership Award – was shared between Henley-on-Thames and Hook & Odiham.

Barrie Richardson Travelling Lion Award – Eastleigh.

Club Website Award – Yateley

Young Ambassador - Jersey
52. Presentation by Dentaid: PDG Vic Smith introduced Andy Jong, CEO of Dentaid, who joined them in August 2008.  Andy Jong gave a presentation on the work carried out by Dentaid and has presented a number of patches to Clubs who have supported the project.

53. Partners rejoined Convention.

54.
Introduction & Presentation by the District Young Ambassador Winner: DO Lion Don Crabtree introduced Hannah Johnson, from Jersey, who had also won the MD Competition.  The last time our District won the MD Competition was some 26 years ago and it was also Jersey then.

Hannah presented her projects and activities that made her such a successful winner.

DG Lion Roger Huntley presented Hannah with his personal and District Banners.

55. Music Competition: PDG Lion Barrie Richardson thanked everyone for their cards and well wishes, whilst he was ill.  He said that, unfortunately, our District did not have any candidates for the second year running.

He hoped that next year we would have candidates and the instrument will be the Classical Guitar with the European finals in Italy.  In 2011 it will be the Saxophone and the competition will be in Holland.

DG Roger also presented PDG Lion Barrie Richardson with a 100% Excellence Award.

DG Roger also presented PDG Vic Smith with a 100% Excellence Award.

56. Ballots for appointment of District Governor and Second Vice District Governor: DG Lion Roger Huntley announced the results of the ballots held earlier in the day:

· District Governor for 2009/2010

 
Lion Judith Goodchild (Hook and Odiham)

 Second Vice-District Governor for 2009/2010
Lion Ron Twining (Sandown & Shanklin)

The Ballot for First Vice District Governor had been previously announced.



DG Roger thanked the scrutineers DG Lion ViJay Arora and PDG Lion Evan Jones.  

Convention voted unanimously to allow the ballot papers to be destroyed.

57.
2nd Vice Governor Elect: Lion Ron Twining thanked everyone for their support and looked forward to being DG in 2 years time.

58.
1st Vice District Governor Elect: Lion Brigid Hendy thanked everyone for their support and thanked her parents who instilled a passion for volunteerism.  She also thanked her Husband Mike.
59.
DG Elect: Lion Judith Goodchild was nervous and excited for being voted in and she looked forward to working with the 2 Vice Governors.  She mentioned that membership was a problem and we need a strong membership team to take us forward. We need to change our ways to attract members and consider the costs of being Lions, which deter some potential members.  E.g. the costs of Socials are becoming too expensive – consider other alternatives.   She thanked everyone for their support and also the  Clubs  Hook & Odiham and Reading for supporting her, and of course, her husband John.

60. Invitations for Convention Host Club 2011:  Lion Steve Spencer (Burnham) said that Burnham and Bracknell Forest would be prepared to host the 2011 Convention and that work had already started.

The offer, for Cabinet review, was accepted.

61. Presentation of Host Committee 2008 - 2009: District Convention Chairman, Lion Barry Kemp introduced the Chairman of the Host Committee, DO Lion Ron Twining, who was joined by the all members of his team.

DG Lion Roger Huntley thanked the Host Committee for all their hard work and presented a DG’s Certificate of Appreciation.

62. Introduction of the International Guest:  PID Lion Philip Daubeney said he was delighted to be able to introduce PID Lion Ron Luxton.   He said it had been nice to meet PID Lion Ron Luxton and, whilst on holiday in New Zealand, he tried to visit him.  Unfortunately, PID Ron had gone away to celebrate his 40th wedding Anniversary!.

PID Lion Philip mentioned that PID Lion Ron still couldn’t get used to speaking last at Conventions and that he had served 2 years as an International director, 7 years in the DG faculty and was involved in re-Districting New Zealand from 10 Districts to 7.

63  Convention Address by PID Lion Ron Luxton: who recited ‘Greetings to the Chief of your Tribe’ in Maori.
He thanked PID Philip for his very personal introduction he had brought greetings from the International President, Al  Brandel, who was arriving in the UK tomorrow.  During his speech he said:-

*
He had met a number of MD105 DG’s at DG school, in Thailand last year, and found them to be well trained 


and prepared.

*
He congratulated the District for providing leadership with so many PID’s and PCC’s.

*
He thanked all Lions for their continued efforts in supporting their Communities.

*
Lions Clubs International is a success story that emanated from one man’ vision.  

Lions like to ‘Serve’ where they live and Globally.  We give 100% and do it ourselves.  We want to make the World a better place.

*
Re Membership: the more we are – the more we do.  People will join if they consider that what we do is important.

*
The future of LCI is reliant on your will and passion in order to ensure that our Association survives.

*
Try and adapt to the ever changing needs and current environment.

He concluded by thanking us all for our efforts.

64. Vote of thanks to PID Lion Ron Luxton

PCC Lion John Goodchild  asked ‘how do you follow that’ and mentioned that PID Lion Philip Daubeney had got there first. PCC John, said the PID Ron has served with Pride, Passion and Professionalism, not only in Lions, but in Medical Boards in New Zealand.

DG Lion Roger Huntley present PID Lion Ron Luxton with his personal and District Banners.

65. Presentations by the District Governor:  

DG Lion Roger Huntley presented the following:-
 

 Region Chairman Lion Marilyn Skennerton (Hayling Island) -  An International President’s Certificate of Appreciation.

 Lion Richard Owen (Warminster) – DG’s Certificate of Appreciation.

 Lion Ernie Keene (Wimborne & Ferndown) - DG’s Certificate of Appreciation.

 Lion Jill Robbins (New Forest) - DG’s Certificate of Appreciation.

 Lion Shirley Sharkey (Sandown & Shanklin) – Excellence Award for Sight Conservation.

 PDG Lion Mike McCreanor (Ryde) – DG’s Ceertificate of Appreciation.

DG Roger mentioned that we used to give a  ZC Medal to a  Zone Chairman and the award this year went to  Zone Chairman Lion Pauline McCreanor (Ryde, IOW).

 66. Presentation of Host Committee 2009 - 2010: District Convention Chairman, Lion DO Barry Kemp introduced the Host Committee Chairman for Convention 2010 – 10, PDG Fred Massey who, with his Team, ‘Sang’ their presentation for the 2010 Convention.  The theme will be ‘diamonds’ and the cost will be £165per person.

67. Invite International Guests Partner and DG’s partner on Stage:  DG Roger invited the partners onto the stage and asked the DG, VDG1 and VDG2 Elects, and their partners, to sit at the front of the stage.

68.
Presentation to International Guest: DG Roger thanked PID Ron and said that the District will donate £250 to LCIF on his behalf.  In addition, DG Roger presented PID Ron and his wife with small personal gifts.

69. Other Relevant Business: 

DO David Taylor said that, in order to order Banners,  you can telephone Leigh on 01384 833844, or email leigh@prepress.co.uk.  You can choose what you would like for your Club details.

70.
Announcements: District Sergeant at Arms announced the procedure for the Dinner that evening.

71. Tail Twister  Lion Christine Munday, and the Hart ladies,  fined numerous Lions for further alleged transgressions.  

72. Presentation of Convention Host flag: DG Lion Roger Huntley presented the Convention flag to the  Chairman of the Convention Host Committee 2010, for safe keeping until the start of that Convention.

73. Closing Ceremony: DG Lion Roger Huntley thanked everyone for attending and the ceremony closed with the singing of ‘Land of Hope and Glory’ followed by the Lions song.
There being no further business, District Governor Roger Huntley declared the 44th Annual Convention of District 105D, CLOSED at approx. 5:15 pm. 
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